
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

IMPLEMENTATION OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSING 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Swindon Borough Council in exercise of its powers under Section 23 
of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, intend to introduce a toucan crossing on Queens Drive, 
north of the subway accessed from Donnington Close and Kirby Close. 
 
The proposed crossing aims to promote pedestrian and cyclist movement in the area by offering an 
improved route by way of removing the subway which is currently not wide enough to safely 
accommodate both pedestrians and cyclists. 
 
Note- ‘Zig Zag’ markings will be installed at either side of the crossing which will prohibit stopping 
on the approach/exit of the crossing. 
 
A plan showing the location of the crossing may be inspected online at 
www.swindon.gov.uk/trafficregulationorders 
 
Representations to the proposed crossing should be made by completing the consultation form 
which can be found at www.swindon.gov.uk/trafficregulationorders under ‘Stage 7 –Road Humps 
and Pedestrian Crossings by no later than 14 January 2022.  Any representation received will form 
part of a public record which may be made publicly available. 
 
Head of Strategic Transport and Infrastructure, Civic Offices, Euclid Street,  
Swindon, SN1 2JH 
20 December 2021 
 
For further information please email: TrafficManager@swindon.gov.uk 
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